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Letters to the Bditor

Legion being “attacked” with noise complaints

The Ambherstburg Legion Br. 157 is currently under
attack. It is a fixture in Amherstburg since 1930.

The Legion is under attack by virtue of being across
the street from the new commercial/residential
complex now being occupied by businesses and
residents.

The Legion has entertained patrons on the front

patio by employing local bands and musicians in an
effort to raise funds to support many local, regional
and national charities.

In 2017 and 2018, Royal Canadian Legion Br. 157
has supported these charities in the amount of over

$15,000.
Continued on Page 5
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Loss of income
from the
Legion could
impact jobs,
fundraising

Continued from Page 4

The result of losing income from
the popular and legal venue would
not only affect many local charities
with the loss of operating funds
but would also deny many local
musicians the opportunity for
employment.

The effects of noise complaints
could result in the loss of jobs at the
Legion.

The Legion is open for all to enjoy
with this downtown venue
offering great meals, entertainment
and fellowship.

— Lieutenant Colonel C.W. Yorke CD
Ambherstburg
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Letters to the Editor
Noise concerns not an “attack”

K

We were surprised by the letter
from Lieutenant Colonel C. W. Yorke,
CD 1o the RTT. This is a misdescrip-
tion of the situation we have been
working to address.

We moved into a downtown loca-
tion and did not expect absolute
quiet, but the'noise from the outdoor
entertainment was excessive, espe-
cially with the speakers pointed di-
rectly at us. The bands could be heard
throughout the downtown and even
on Boblo Island. After a number of
months, we raised complaints with
the Legion and the town.

Councillor Rick Fryer and CAO

Re: Legion under “attack”

John Micali facilitated a meeting with
the Legion executive and manage-
ment. The Legion agreed to reduce
the volume of the outdoor music,
which they substantially have and in-
vited us to contact them on any occa-
sion where we still had complaints.
We have been greatly satisfied with
the lowered volume, other than the
loud drum beat and bass guitars
from some of the bands. This still re-

- verberates. Entertaining the Legion’s

patrons should not unreasonably in-
terfere with the enjoyment of others
in the downtown.

We think any reasonable person
would find the current volume more
than adequate to entertain the patio

patrons, even if the loud drum beat
and bass were further tumed down.
We do not understand why the bands
need %0 entertain substantially be-
yond the Legion patio.

The issue for us is a reasonable ac-
commodation among the Legion and
the residents and businesses cur-
rently sharing the “same” down-
town. It is not an issue of who was
there first, or whether the Legion
does good work.

To call our noise concerns an “at-
tack,” given the accommodations we
have beenr working towards, is not, in
our opinion, helpful.

—Gary & Carmelina Wellman .
Amberstburg
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LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

Residents voice concerns with
noise from the Legion

Re: Noise Bylaw Issues With Legion

The Legion should not be granted a
noise exemption, but rather needs to
turn their music down.

After all, they are only playing
for a small group of patrons on a
small patio.

Ever since Duffy’s has closed, it
seems the music at the Legion has
become louder and louder each year.

We live two blocks away and can
sit in our backyard facing the oppo-
site direction and sing along with the
music it is that loud.

It's ridiculous how noisy it can get,
and the profanity that comes from
some of the crowd is offensive.

This is not a good image for a Royal
Canadian Legion.

Shame on the Amherstburg Legion
for not having the decency, common
sense, and consideration the Royal
Canadian Legion holds in such
high regard.

Former RCL Members,

— Joanne & Wayne Jackson
Ambherstburg



| Letters to the Editor
Noise bylaw issues

Townommalmllhaveanm\porlantlssuetodetennme A

May 27. A request to exempt the Legion from the provi-
sion of the noise bylaw Friday and Saturday evenings and
Sunday afternoons from May 1-Oct. 31 is proposed.
The current bylaw prohibits amplified music being per-

formed cutdoor ata volume that disturbs the peace, quiet

or comfort of any individual in any office, residence etc.

‘The outdoor entertainment of the Legion does. Thissound

extends far - beyond the Legion's patio.
We have tried to resolve our complaints by reaching out
to:the legion’s executive arid management. We want to
work with thern. We have welcomed. the assistarice of the
CAOand former Councillor Fryer in facilitating meetings.
ng:ess was made and no formal noise complaints under
thebylnw were ever pursued. We believe it is better to
woik towards a solution rather than filing-noise
complamts or for the Legwn to pursue an exemp-
tion “to - the - noise bylaw.
‘We do not object to outdoor entertainment in principle,
bubrather: the volume of it. We and our neighbours had
ofﬁaedlqstyga:, and agam tlus sp_' . to engage, at our
' e how best to mit-
1gate- e noise We suggested a good start would be
to .point. the speakers away from our building,

where they are currently directed, and towards the -

Legioxhsv-» itself - or. their = parking - Iot.

'Ihedmtpwnahmﬂdbeetqoyedbyallandxespect_'

shown-b all, whether they conduct a business there, or
lxve in o:visit the avea. If development plans proceed-as

towicitd skt itos il isé theexpended King's.
_ Navaéld'PatkLet-ﬂ'k'[seglone reveitue from their -

~ patio and let their patrons enjoy it. We do not oppose

that We_ donot, howeve::,-be-lwve-sales will.de-n..
crease, or the venue be less en[oyable, if the :
noise volume 8. tumed down of; mmgated ina *
reasonable. . . fashion. .

“We think an exemphon apphmtlon at ﬁus time is pre-
mature. No formal bjéctions were  made about their out-
door entertainment 1ast yedr: ‘Council shoiild"defer it for
afew moqﬂps,:so we mnsee:ﬁﬂiexssue canbe sol\}ed, to
the satisfaction of everyone. If council pmoeedé with the
nequest, make it subject to reasonable conditions. Limit
the noise to.an acoeptable decibel level and réquire the in-
vplvement of an acoustical engineet to‘make mitigation
recommendations for the Legion’s to implement.
Wea:eprepmdtoassistmﬂttheoostofﬂns Limit the
exemption to onenight; nottwo. © - ..

- .. Continued on Page 12
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Legion noise exemption
granted by council

By Ron Giofu

Royal Canadian Legion Br. 157 will be
granted a noise exemption for its patio but
all is not lost for-nearby residents upset
with the noise.

- +-Per:a motion.from Coundillor Michael
. Tue, eexeniphion was granted but the”
" town will"work with:the impacted resi-

" A petition at the Legion supporting the
patio and its exemption gathered approxi-
mater 750 mgnatunes, she added

.......

said Cavanaugh
Neighbour Gary Wellm&n smd “I have
cat deal of respegl. b

R

“added fhere 18 2 problem With nois
“The noise bylaw predates their music

. dents and the Legion;moryitor noisé Jevels 5;on-sthg patio by at least: eight years,";:

with the aid of an éngiheer and report back -
to council in October on what worked and:
what didn’t. _

Prue pointed out that the Legion is
already fundraising -for this year and it
would be “a disservice to them” not to
allow the exemption. He believed with
good will on both side; the issue of noise
levels can be resolved, .-

“Monitoring noise is: nnportant because

> we need to know the impact of bad noise
on people,” he said.

Legion Br. 157 president Laurie
Cavanaugh said they have had patio
parties:for numerous years and that has
drawn pecple to Amherstburg. She said
members downloaded an app to ineasure
noise and also have had speakers pointed
out over the open land where Duffy’s used
to be “but the phone calls still come iri.”

‘he said.

The noise he hears is “excessive,” he
beh_eves, and that his son will often come
out of his bedroom with his hands over
his ears.

“I haye no objection with the Legion
trying to entertain their patio’but they

-don’t have to entertain the entire down-
‘town,” said Wellman.

The Legion did not reépbnd to an offer

that' a :sound engineer’ be-‘engaged, he
added, though Cavanaugh disputed-that
the Legion evén received such an'offer.
“My goal is to work with the Legion and
try to find a solution to the problem we
have,” said Wellman. “I want to respect
the Legion, I want them to be a decent

neighbour and I'want to be' a decent

- neighbour to them.”

Continued on Page 2



Town to work with Legion, neighbours

Continued from Page 1

Wellman noted that he met last
term with Cavanaugh, CAO John
Miceli and then-Councillor Rick
Fryer on the matter.

Dave Beneteau, another neigh- -

bour, said 84 decibels is-acceptable
but based on the sound meters
they have, it has reached 96 deci-
bels on some nights.

Gore St. resident Michael Harris
noted he built his home in the area
knowing the Legion had patio
parties.

“If anything, we should be
appreciative of the Legion putting
these events on-because it.brings

peoplehere,” he.said. ..., s R ICOUFHIE

Councillor Donald McArthur
said the noise bylaw is “vague”

and wondered if other municipal- .

ities have established. a standard.
Miceli said it varies, with cities
like London limiting noise ' to
90 decibels while other smaller
municipalities- have lower stan-
dards such as 55.
- The CAO suggested a sound
engineet, noting the $5,000 would
be paid from the professional fees
portion of his office’s budget.
Councillor Peter  Courtney
believed that “commercial and

- residential don’t mix” and that “it’s

frustrating this has to happen.”

nted-outttebegion

existed when the Queen Charlotte
condominiums wére built and
wondered if there was forethought
beforeé the neighbours moved in.

Planning wasn’'t done well
enough in the past by the town,
Prue added. A

“We cannot be doing planning
on the run,” he said.

The issue was a hot topic at
Monday night's meeting, as many
in attendance in the council cham-
bers and the lobby of town hall
were there to hear about the noise

bylaw issue. .
Many applauded towfi “coun-
cil's decision following the

lengthy debate; <& Thapamwnl ¥



Good Neighbour Gmde for

REQUIREMENTS
1.

Ensure that noise arising from entertainment or the sale and service of alcohol on your outdoor
patio does not disturb local residents.

2. Ensure that amplified sound is not clearly audible beyond your lot line.

3. If you operate a nightclub, monitor line-ups outside and ensure the orderly conduct of your
patrons. Nightcilubs are required to have a municipal noise and crowd control plan; a metal
detector; and to be staffed with at least one security guard for every 100 patrons in attendance.

4. Ensure that your waste is properly sorted, set out after 6:00pm on collection night, and placed
in a City garbage bin, yellow bag, or a regular garbage bag with a Garbage Tag (make sure it is
visible). If using private garbage collection, try to arrange pick-up times that aren't disruptive to
nearby residents.

5. Keeptheexterior of yourestablishment cleanand free of litter, cigarette butts and gum, particularly
locations that are adjacent to residential areas.

6. Smoking laws must be respected. Post “No Smoking” signs at entrances and exits to provide
smokeless ashtrays at least nine metres from main entrances or exits, where feasible.

ADDITIONAL GUIDANCE

7. Display prominent notices at main entrances and exits advising your patrons to leave in a quiet,
peaceful, and respectful manner, and to avoid littering and public urination. Employees can also
reinforce these expectations to patrons exiting the establishment.

8. Provide adequate mechanical ventilation within your establishment so that open doors and/or
windows are not required, and noise is contained within.

9. Inform your employees about local transit options, including taxis and private transportation

companies, so that they can provide this information to exiting patrons if required.



10. Consider providing outdoor lighting to discourage nuisance activities along the street, sidewalk,
or a rear laneway as appropriate, while also ensuring that light from these devices does not
interfere with your neighbours.

T1. Consider participating in the Best Bar None program, an industry-led accreditation program for
liquor licensees that have good relationships with the community and hospitality industry partners,
and the highest standards for the responsible service of alcohol.

12. Ensure that any persons or promoters who hold events on your premises are aware of the
expectations outlined in this document and adhere to this guide.

13. Establish lines of communication with your neighbours by providing a phone number for them to
register complaints or concerns. Ensure the line is answered during your hours of operation, and
equipped with a functioning message service for other periods.
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